
BERWICK TOWNSHIP 
BOARD OF SUPERVISORS  

WORKSHOP 
SEPTEMBER 2, 2022 

 

CALL TO ORDER AND PLEDGE TO THE FLAG – The Berwick Township Board of Supervisors 

held a Workshop on September 2, 2022 at 8:30 a.m. in the Municipal Building, 85 Municipal Road, 

Hanover, to discuss the Fall Fest, and any other business which may come before the Board. 

Present were Supervisors Pete Socks, Tom Danner, Earle Black, Barry Cockley, Scott Kennedy, KPI 

Technology Ryan Picarelli, Secretary Jean Hawbaker.  
 

PUBLIC COMMENT (AGENDA ITEMS) – None. 

 
BUSINESS 
 

1) Stanley and Little – Road widening – Tom Danner explained that this project star 

Stanley Drive and Kelly Road, and we do not want to go outside of that scope. We had a 

meeting on site yesterday to discuss the project and drainage issues. The homeowner to 

the left is objecting to putting a culvert on their property to resolve the drainage problem, 

and we were also going to widen that side of the road. We need to look at the most feasible 

way, and also protects the township.  

 

Ryan Picarelli explained they discussed moving the inlet to the right and tie in to the inlet 

in that location, and then we could also within the same lineal feet run a piece of pipe 

under the road to the property owner on the left. There is a bush that can be removed on 

the Herb property since he also agrees it be removed. 

 

Tom Danner made a motion to authorize KPI Technology to move the inlet to the right side, 

and taking that widening area back to the curb with the understanding that the homeowner 

is in agreement with removing that bush, and get pricing for an additional inlet for the 

property on the left, seconded by Barry Cockley. Roll Call: Black – yes, Cockley – yes, 
Socks – yes, Danner – yes, Kennedy – yes. Motion carried. 
 

2) Saw cart purchase – Pete Socks made a motion to authorize purchasing a saw cart in the 

amount of $1,082.00 from Advanced Concrete Technology, seconded by Barry Cockley. Roll 
Call: Black – yes, Cockley – yes, Socks – yes, Danner – yes, Kennedy – yes. Motion 
carried. 

 

NEXT WORKSHOP 
 

Scott Kennedy made a motion to authorize advertisement for the next workshop to be held on 

Tuesday, September 20, 2022 at 8:30 a.m. to discuss the fall fest and any other business, seconded 

by Pete Socks. Roll Call: Black – yes, Cockley – yes, Socks – yes, Danner – yes, Kennedy – 
yes. Motion carried. 
 

AGENDA ADDITIONS 
 
Scott Kennedy made a motion to add the following to the agenda: core sampling for Kinneman Road 

North, and to authorize Tim Shultis and Tim Knoebel to start the process for the claim to resurface  



September 2, 2022 
 

that road to its proper correctness, seconded by Barry Cockley. Roll Call: Black – yes, Cockley – 
yes, Socks – yes, Danner – yes, Kennedy – yes. Motion carried. 
 

Tom Danner stated they met with H&H on site to discuss this issue. I told him the township would 

like it to be fixed the right way. No slurry and no patch jobs, that is not acceptable. The township 

should take core samples so it can be verified. Tom Danner made a motion authorizing Tim Shultis 

and Tim Knoebel to initiate the process to document the claim against H&H relative to the 

imperfections in Kinneman North, seconded by Scott Kennedy. Roll Call: Black – yes, Cockley – 
yes, Socks – yes, Danner – yes, Kennedy – yes. Motion carried. 
 

Tom Danner made a motion to authorize KPI Technology to arrange for the core sampling to be 

done, seconded by Barry Cockley. Roll Call: Black – yes, Cockley – yes, Socks – yes, Danner – 
yes, Kennedy – yes. Motion carried. 
 

AGENDA ADDITION 
 

Tom Danner made a motion to add Kinneman Road discussion to the agenda, seconded by Scott 

Kenneth. Roll Call: Black – yes, Cockley – yes, Socks – yes, Danner – yes, Kennedy – yes. 
Motion carried. 
 

KINNEMAN ROAD DISCUSSION 
 

Ryan Picarelli explained Kinneman Road up to Lobell Road is split between the township and 

Abbottstown Borough. On the east side of Kinneman North you already had your established curb 

and on the west side we widened and added curb. The problem we are seeing is more on the 

township’s side than on the Borough’s side. Tom Danner stated it will be checked on the 

township’s side and the borough’s side. 

 

EXECUTIVE SESSION 
 

The Board went into Executive Session at 9:10 a.m. to discuss personnel. 

 

The Board came out of Executive Session at 9:15 a.m. 

 

Barry Cockley made a motion to adjourn at 9:15 a.m., seconded by Scott Kennedy. Motion carried. 

 

 

       Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

       Jean A. Hawbaker 

       Secretary/Treasurer 

       BERWICK TOWNSHIP 
       BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 
 
 


